RSAAC Minutes

September 23, 2009 @ 12:00pm

Cardinal Dining Hall

Those in Attendance: Lynn Rothenhoefer, Elizabeth Kemp, Ashley Conti, Christa Bednarek, Heather Daneker, Karen Boyle, Laura Kyle, Greg Gardner, Ron Vogelei, Will McLaughlin, Priyanka Reddy, Lindly Ritteweger.

I. Miss Kemp called the meeting to order at 12:10pm.

II. Habitat for Humanity

Miss Kemp and Miss Goodwin reviewed their trip to Delaware over the summer to help build houses as part of a CSAC initiative. They enjoyed their time there helping others.

It was discussed

Rosemont has participated in Habitat for Humanity in both CSAC initiatives (York, PA & Laurel, DE) and will continue to participate as long as student-athletes volunteer.
III. Class Release Forms

It was discussed

That it is mandatory for student-athletes to fill out the class release forms as soon as possible. Even if they have already missed a class due to an athletic event they are responsible for filling out the form. Fall student-athletes are already aware of this and should 
have their forms completed and handed in, as reviewed and requested at the Fall NCAA Compliance Meeting.  Winter and spring student-athletes have their game schedules and should plan their courses accordingly. These forms should be completed within the first two weeks of each season/semester (Basketball should do two sets as the season encompasses two semesters).

IV. Community Service

The group discussed

RSAAC’s options in moving forward with community service projects.  Each team can choose to continue doing individual (team) community service or other options can be entertained.  Miss Bednarek suggested that teams can participate in two or three larger community services and should be done by season. Miss Bednarek also pointed out that the larger groups may have a larger impact on the community service rather than smaller team community services. Miss Reddy agrees with Miss Bednarek and says that there should be two large community services, one per semester, with a team make-up date.  Miss Bednarek added to her original opinion that there should be one community service in the fall, one community service involving the basketball teams, and one community service in the spring. RSAAC members were encouraged to contemplate the merits of each option and to poll/discuss with their which community service route they would like to take. 

Members were informed

That Dina's Run will be held on October 4, 2009 at 8:00am. If interested in volunteering the training process will take place on October 1, 2009 @ 12 noon.  Lunch will be provided and each volunteer will get a t-shirt.  If interested, volunteers must contact Suzanne Hoffman, Director of Special Events.
V.  CSAC-SAAC/ Fall Festival

It was decided


That Miss Reddy and Mr. McLaughlin will be the CSAC SAAC representatives.

It was discussed


That the fall festival will be on November 7, 2009 at Immaculata University. This will 
include the championships for the fall sports, except tennis. The fall festival will take 
place every four years and is projected to rotate seasons. For this years festival Rosemont 
College will be working with Cedar Crest College to run the field hockey championship.

VI. Members and adjustments to the constitution

Tabled

VII. New Business

Tabled
